
To Whom it May Concern, 
 
Last year we sent a letter to the Deputy Prime Minister about our concern with the P21 program. 
 
Although I have countless emails and communications, I believe the essence of this letter outlines 
the critical message: 
 
That there is no transparency for us schools. We are being ‘told’ things with no facts or figures 
available to us to be able to question decisions or deductions.  
 
Yours Faithfully, 
 
 
Campbell McKay 
Principal (Executive Officer of School Council) 
Swan Hill North Primary School 

 
 
 

 




